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Next Meeting 
on 14 December
	 The next meeting of the 
Northwood-Four Corners 
Civic Association will be held 
on Wednesday, 14 December 
2005, at 7:30 p.m. at the North 
Four Corners Rec Center.  The 
Rec Center is located at the 
end of Southwood Road, just 
off Edgewood Drive.
	 All residents of the North-
wood-Four Corners-Forest 
Knolls area are invited to at-
tend and express their views.  
Please note that only paid 
members of the NFCCA are 
eligible to vote.  (Annual dues 
are $10 per household and 
may be paid at the meeting.)	
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By Carole Barth
	 As you’ve probably heard 
by now, in September the 
Planning Board approved the 
MNCPPC staff facility plan for 
North Four Corners Park with 
the additional soccer field and 
parking lot.  While this was 
upsetting, after three years 
of MNCPPC intransigence, it 
was not unexpected.  This also 
means that the real fight will 
take place during the the Cap-
ital Improvements Program 
(CIP) budget process, where 
MNCPPC projects must com-
pete for funding along with 
every other agency’s CIP proj-
ects.  In this context, spend-
ing $5.8 million dollars for a 
soccer field, parking lot, and 
some minor improvements 
could well be a hard sell for 
MNCPPC.

	 On 1 November, county 
agencies sent their budget 
proposals for CIP projects in 
fiscal years (FY) 2007-2012 to 
the County Executive’s office.  
(North Four Corners Park 
was included in the recom-
mendation for FY12.)  The 
County Executive will make 
his recommendation for all 
county capital improvements 
(including park projects) by 
15 January 2006.  The County 
Council will hold hearings in 
early February and work ses-
sions in February and March, 
and will adopt a final CIP in 
late May.
	 NFCCA is arranging meet-
ings with decision-makers 
now so we can brief them 
about our concerns in ad-
vance of this process.  We are 
also seeking support from 
neighboring civic associa-
tions to demonstrate that we 
have legitimate concerns and 
we realize this park serves 
more than just our neighbor-
hood.  Most recently, South 
Four Corners Civic Assn. has 
agreed to write a letter in our 
behalf.
	 In the meantime, we will 
continue to pursue manage-
ment and maintenance issues 
related to the existing park 
facilities and to hold Park 
and Planning accountable for 
the park-related problems 

our community continues to 
experience.  For more infor-
mation or to help with this is-
sue, contact Carole Ann Barth 
at 301.593.7863 or email to 
cbarth@mindspring.com.	 

Opposing Plans Now That Soccer Field is Approved
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	 Northwood News is pub-
lished by the Northwood-Four 
Corners Civic Association.  
The NFCCA represents the 
1,492 households in the area 
bounded by Colesville Rd. 
(Rte. 29), University Blvd. 
(Rte. 193), Caddington Ave., 
and the Northwest Branch.
	 Any resident of this area is 
eligible to join the NFCCA.  
Annual dues are $10 per 
household and may be paid 
at any Association meeting or 
mailed to the treasurer.
	 Northwood News is pub-
lished five times a year—in 
October, December, February, 
April, and June.  To place an 
ad or discuss a story, please 
contact the editor.

Editor
Jacquie Bokow
10603 Cavalier Drive
Silver Spring, MD  20901
301.593.8566
jcbokow@earthlink.net

Northwood 
News

President’s Message

	 Thanksgiving is right around the corner as I write this, 
so this seems the appropriate time to thank the people 
that make our Association work.  You wouldn’t be reading 
this without all the excellent work of our newsletter editor, 
Jacquie Bokow.  I would also like to thank the Association 
board members who have attended numerous hearings, kept 
the books in order, researched zoning issues, developed the 
crimewatch listserve, and encouraged friends and neighbors 
to join NFCCA.  Individual volunteers have also played a vi-
tal role:  delivering newsletters, working on traffic and park 
issues, and helping with creek cleanups and other special 
events.  I’ve been especially happy that we have had good 
participation from Forest Knolls residents in our expanded 
Association.
	 In the coming year, we will continue to fight for our 
neighborhood in a variety of arenas.  Along the way, we 
hope to have some fun events as well.  I want to encourage 
all new (or newly active) residents to participate; whatever 
you interests and skills, there is something special you can 
bring to our community.  If you can’t come to the regular 
meetings, there are lots of other ways to be involved.  If 
there’s something you’d like to see added to our activities, 
we’d love your help in making it happen.  I look forward 
to working with as many of you as possible in the coming 
year.

—Carole Ann Barth

By Ann Rose
	 This is a special message 
to all the neighbors of Forest 
Knolls.  The Northwood-Four 
Corners Civic Association is 
a great way to expand your 
community awareness from 
the high school to Colesville 
Road and beyond.  When you 
attend the meetings, you will 
find a group of very knowl-
edgeable, very dedicated 
neighbors leading NFCCA.  
Great effort is made to keep 
us updated on a variety of 
concerns, such as:  the re-
cent all-too-frequent power 
outages, the need for traffic 
controls, plans to enlarge 
the park, or who to contact if 
the house next door presents 

Conflicts in Our
Mtg. Schedule
By Carole Barth
	 In accordance with the 
Association bylaws, our an-
nual membership meeting is 
held on the second Wednes-
day of the month.  This year, 
the second Wednesday in 
October coincided with Yom 
Kippur.  Unfortunately, this 
meant that a number of 
residents could not attend.  
Looking ahead, we see the 
following conflicts between 
our regular meeting dates 
and observances which are 
on a lunar schedule:  the 12 
April 2006 meeting falls on 
the night before Passover 

problems, etc., etc.
	 The Northwood News is 
a big help too.  It is wonder-
ful having it delivered right 
to our front doors now that 
Forest Knolls is included 
in NFFCA.  The NFFCA is 
an effective forum to bring 
your concerns to.  You will 
meet some mighty fine 
neighbors, both newcomers 
and oldtimers.  (My hus-
band, Allan, and I have lived 
on Caddington Avenue for 
47 years.)  Last year we had 
about 20 households from 
Forest Knolls who joined.  
Let’s see how we can do this 
year.
	 Wishing you all Happy 
Holidays!!!	 

(continued on page 3)

A Note to Forest Knolls Folks
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The Board of Directors for 
the Northwood-Four Corners 
Civic Association meets five 
times a year, in October, De-
cember, February, April, and 
June.  Current officers:

President
Carole Barth
10602 Lockridge Drive
301.593.7863
cbarth@mindspring.com

Vice President
Margaret Hawkins
10205 Lorain Avenue
301.681.0762
margaret.hawkins
          @nara.gov

Treasurer
Michele Frome
10802 Lockridge Drive
301.593.3554
michele.frome@verizon.net

Secretary
Beth Ginter
10221 Sutherland Road
301.681.8190
beth.ginter@comcast.net

At Large
John Hill
319 Pinewood Avenue
301.593.7746
johni.hill@verizon.net

Roxanne Mirabal Beltran
10621 Glenwild Road
301.754.3828
roxmb@yahoo.com

Ann Rose
913 Caddington Avenue
301.593.4486
bigalnme2@aol.com

Immediate Past Prez
Charles Pritchard
10612 Margate Road
301.593.1781
erc69434@aol.com

NFCCA
Board

By Carole Barth
	 Have you ever heard 
of a shrub that blooms just 
as it loses its leaves in the 
fall?  How about a shrub that 
shoots its seeds 10 to 20 feet 
away with a loud pop?  Or a 
familiar product available at 
any drugstore which is dis-
tilled from a shrub’s twigs?  
Well, the witch hazel, Hama-
melis virginiana, is that shrub 
and it grows right here in the 
Northwest Branch Stream 
Valley Park.
	 The witch hazel has un-
usual yellow flowers with nar-
row twisted petals, that look 
like little stars.  It blooms 
from September to Decem-
ber, and this long flowering 

period increases the odds of 
pollination since fewer in-
sects are active this late in the 
year.  Although pollinated in 
late fall/early winter, fertil-
ization (and thus seed devel-
opment) does not occur until 
the spring.
	 How did the plant come 
by its unusual name?  Some 
people speculate that it is sim-
ply such an odd plant, people 
once thought it was super-
natural.  Others point to the 
long tradition of using forked 
witch hazel branches as divin-
ing rods for “water witching” 
or dowsing.  According to The 
Book of Forest and Thicket 
by John Eastman, the word 
“witch” is a corruption of the 
Anglo-Saxon word “wych” 
(related to the word wicker) 
which means bending and, 
thus, it describes the crooked 
growth habit of witch hazel 
stems.
	 However it got it’s name, 
this is a plant worth seeing 
(and hearing) if you are lucky 
enough to be there when the 
seed pods burst.	 

and the 12 December 2007 
meeting falls on the last day 
of Hanukkah.
	 Of course, we are a highly 
diverse community, and there 
may well be additional ob-
servances not shown on the 
calendar.  If so, please let us 
know.  While we may not be 
able to avoid conflicting dates, 
we can note them in advance 
so there is an opportunity to 
discuss any problems that 
might arise.	 

(continued from page 2)

Schedule Conflicts

The bewitching Hamamelis virginiana.

Oldest Resident
Congratulations to Edna 
Snyder of Dennis Avenue 
who, at 96 years of age, is 
our oldest resident.  She 
moved into her home in 
Northwood Park in 1956 
and her daughter Mary 
White now lives with her.

Ro
n 

He
pw

or
th

A Plant Riddle in Our Neighborhood
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Free Starbucks
with every no-obligation consultation

from Northwood’s own resident 
mortgage expert!

Before you can finish a grande, I will show how to:

$ Consolidate credit card, school & auto loans	 $ Lower your monthly payment
$ Purchase a home with low or no money down	 $ Raise your credit score
$ Establish a Home Equity Line of Credit	 $ Buy a vacation retreat 
$ Finance investment properties	 $ Improve your home

Maureen Carrington	 10400 Eastwood Ave
Mortgage Loan Consultant	 301-681-0249 (Home)
Maureen@IntegrityMortgageFunding.com	 301-651-3257 (Office)

By Caitlin James
	 Every two months, a 
corps of volunteers treks 
through our neighborhood 
delivering this newsletter to 
your doorstep.  The longest 
route—91 houses on Lom-
bardy Road—is walked by  
Charlie Pritchard, 82, former 
president of the Northwood 
Four Corners Civic Associa-
tion and current Board Mem-
ber.
	 It’s not surprising that 
Charlie would take this on.   
He’s clearly a man who ap-
preciates the great outdoors; 
for decades he has dedicated 
himself to improving the 
quality of the local environ-
ment.  In so doing, Charlie 
has made his mark in North-

wood Park and in Mont-
gomery County in numerous 
ways.
	 Alongside State Rangers 
and Americorps volunteers, 
Charlie helped build the Sen-
eca Greenway Trail in west-
ern Montgomery County.  He 
also had a big hand in the 
Rachel Carson Trail, which 
runs through our neighbor-
hood in Northwest Branch 
Stream Valley Park, lobbying 
the County Planning Board 
to approve it and assisting 
in its physical construction.  
He is a member of the lo-
cal Sierra Club Chapter, the 
Audubon Naturalist Society, 
the Neighbors of Northwest 
Branch, and the Advisory 
Committees of the Legacy 

Open Space Program and the 
Anacostia Restoration Proj-
ect.
	 Charlie’s volunteer work 
goes beyond the environ-
ment.  He also tutored a 
Chinese couple in English 
for several years for the Lit-
eracy Council of Montgomery 
County English for Speakers 
of Other Languages Program.
	 What motivates Charlie 
to dedicate so many of his 
waking hours to the commu-
nity?  Part of his motivation 
is political.
	 “Montgomery County 
likes to tout itself as a very 
advanced and progressive 
county, but we have a lot of 
conflicts [between leaders], 

(continued on page 5)

Who are the People in the Neighborhood?

Portrait of NFCCA Board Member Charlie Pritchard
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In the Northwood Neighborhood

Deren Blessman
240-793-2794

www.fatskeys.com

Professional
Drum Lessons

Sell Your House ‘As Is’ At A Fair Price
On The Date Of Your Choice

	 •	Behind on Payments?	 •	In Foreclosure?	 •	Relocating?
	 •	House Needs Repair?	 •	Making Two Mortgage Payments?	 •	Divorce?

These are some of the problems that can happen to anyone.  We are looking for houses in 
any price range.  We will handle all of the paperwork and pay all closing costs.

You will get a quick sell with no hassles and your worries will be behind you.

To discover how we can solve your problem immediately – CALL NOW.

Milton or Winona
Private Real Estate Investors

301-681-7806

Charlie Pritchard
(continued from page 4)
and have had a lot of con-
flicts [as a neighborhood] 
with the [Maryland National] 
Park and Planning Com-
mission,” he said.  “A lot of 
people here want to keep this 
area from becoming a con-
crete jungle and the Parks 
and Planning doesn’t recog-
nize this.”
	 Another part of his moti-
vation is personal.  “I spent 
my career indoors in an of-
fice, and the idea you could 
go out and do something 
physical and then look back 
and say we built 100 feet of 
trail today—that was very re-
warding,” he said.
	 Charlie has a long history 
of commitment to public ser-
vice that includes his career.   

It all began with the attack 
on Pearl Harbor in December 
1941.  The attack prompt-
ed Charlie’s father, who 
had previously denied his 
18-year-old son permission 
to enlist in the Army, to have 
a change of heart.  Charlie 
enlisted with his father’s sup-
port.  He was assigned to the 
U.S. 8th Army Air Force and 
sent to England where he 
was trained in bomb disposal 
at a British Royal Air Force 
school.  There, he learned 
to deactivate German fuses 
and bombs.  As part of a U.S. 
bomb disposal squad, he par-
ticipated in the Normandy 
Invasion, three campaigns in 
France and Germany, and in 
the Occupation of Germany.
	 Charlie hoped to use the 
G.I. Bill to attend college 

(continued on page 7)
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Straight answers to tough questions:

What are my chances
of needing
long term care?
(Hint:  Pretty high!)
Of Americans over 70, an estimated 42% are expected to need some form of 
long term care in their lifetime.*
Help guard what you’ve spent a lifetime building with long term care insur-
ance projection from General Electric Capital Assurance Company.**

For straight answers to your tough questions about long term care insurance, 
contact Long Term Care Insurance Representative:

Norbert Fichtel
10416 Edgewood Avenue
Silver Spring, MD  20901
Office: 301-593-0163  Cell: 301-938-9426
www.norbertfichtel.com
(Long term care information website)

GE Financial

*Study by Aging for Health Care Policy and Research, PR Newswire 6/19/01
**Long Term Care insurance underwritten by General Electric Capital Assurance Company.

Not all policies available in all states.
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when he returned to the 
U.S.  However, there was 
one catch:  he had never fin-
ished high school.  Growing 
up in Denver, an unstable 
upbringing failed to provide 
him with the structure he 
needed to excel in school.  
He dropped out, lived on his 
own, and found work.  The 
Army, Charlie said, “solved 
many of my personal prob-
lems.”
	 Charlie credits his father, 
who was dying of tubercu-
losis as the war came to a 
close, for convincing the 
Denver School Board to is-
sue him a diploma, so that 
he could benefit from the 
G.I. Bill.  With this fund-
ing, he studied journalism 
at the University of Illinois 
and later transferred to the 
University of California at 
Berkeley, where he gradu-
ated with honors with a B.A. 
in Russian Language and 
Literature.  He signed up for 
the Reserves while pursu-
ing his education and, as a 
result, was recalled when the 
Korean War began in 1950.
	 In Korea, Charlie was 
assigned to a public infor-
mation section in corps 
headquarters.  He wrote sto-
ries about military units and 
soldiers for their hometown 
newspapers and escorted 
reporters to and from the 
front lines, where he came 
under fire occasionally.  He 
was awarded the Bronze Star 
for this work.  He also served 
briefly in an Explosive Ord-
nance Disposal squad before 
returning home.  His last 
rank when he was honorably 

discharged was Sergeant 
First Class.
	 Upon completion of his 
undergraduate degree—af-
ter returning from Korea—
Charlie was recruited by the 
National Security Agency 
(NSA) in Arlington.  While 
working at the NSA, he 
earned an M.A. in Russian 
Studies from Georgetown 
University.  Upon retirement 
from the NSA, he was given 
the organization’s Meritori-
ous Service Award for his 27 
year-career with them.
	 It was while studying 
at U.C. Berkeley that Char-
lie met Nancy Jean Moss, 
who at the time was doing 
graduate work in education, 
and who was to become his 
wife.  They moved to the 
Silver Spring area in 1956, 
when Charlie was working 
at the NSA and Nancy was 
working as an editor for the 
Operations Research Office 
of Johns Hopkins University 
in Baltimore.  In 1957, they (continued on page 10)

(continued from page 5)

Charlie Pritchard bought the house in North-
wood Park where Charlie 
still lives.  Nancy passed 
away in 1984.
	 “We were greatly attract-
ed to the rolling hills, the 
woods, North Four Corners 
Park, and the nearby North-
west Branch Stream Valley 
Park, whose natural state 
reminded my wife of her na-
tive North Carolina,” Charlie 
said.
	 With his decades of in-
volvement in the community 
and the county, Charlie has 
unique insights into the 
pressing environmental and 
energy issues facing us.  He 
cites traffic congestion as 
one of his strongest con-
cerns.
	 “There is not enough 
public transit,” he said.  
“Building and widening 
roads will not solve this 
problem and the public 
needs to be educated on our 
transportation problems.”  

The amazing Charlie Pritchard in the great outdoors he loves.
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MEDICARE SUPPLEMENT INSURANCE

Ask yourself, DO YOU WANT...

	 ... Lower Premiums?  Take a look at our rates below!
	 ... Lower Premium Increases?
	 ... An agent who will be there for you?
	 ... To be insured with a company that has high financial ratings?
	 ... All your medical claims filed automatically for you?
	 ... The ability to choose your doctors and hospitals?
	 ... No pre-approvals to visit a specialist?

Norbert Fichtel
10416 Edgewood Avenue
Silver Spring, Md. 20901

Office: 301-593-0163
Cell Phone: 301-938-9426

GE Life and Annuity Assurance Company

Medicare supplement policies are underwritten by GE Life and Annuity Assurance Company.
Not affiliated with or endorsed by any governmental agency or the federal Medicare program.

If you answered Yes to some or all of these questions, Contact:

	 Annual Rates	 Plan A*	 Plan C*	 Plan D*	 Plan F*
	 Under 65	 	 $2,624
	 65-69	 $   845	 $1,682	 $1,147	 $1,733
	 70-74	 $   919	 $1,844	 $1,273	 $1,911
	 75-79	 $1,013	 $2,025	 $1,399	 $2,139
	 80-84	 $1,111	 $2,213	 $1,525	 $2,253
	 85+	 $1,358	 $2,624	 $1,807	 $2,798

Premium in Maryland is based upon your age on date of issue.
Premiums are subject to change.  Indicated premiums are good through 12/31/05.
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Office Direct:  301 388-2625
Home:  301 593-6209
Email:  jmbovich@aol.com

WHY Call Anyone Else?

Northwood Resident and Top Producing Agent

** Information deemed reliable but not guaranteed **

For all Your Real Estate Needs,
				      Call Your Neighbor...
						      Maureen Bovich

Listings in Northwood/Forest Knolls/Kinsman
As of 11/17/2005

12520 Prosperity Drive, Suite 105, Silver Spring, MD 20904 • 301-388-2600

				    Full	 Half
Active	 List Price	 Style	 Bedrms	 Baths	 Bath
10613 Eastwood Ave	 $445,000	 Cape Cod	 4	 2
601 University Blvd W	 $549,900	 Cape Cod	 5	 3
10312 Colesville Rd	 $495,000	 Colonial	 3	 2	 1
220 Thistle Dr	 $439,950	 Split Level	 4	 2	 1
1101 Playford Lane	 $459,500	 Split Foyer	 5	 3
140 Southwood Ave	 $510,000	 Colonial	 4	 2	 1
303 Irwin St	 $430,000	 Split Level	 3	 2	 1
10705 Glenwild Rd	 $499,900	 Raised Rancher	 4	 2
1144 Loxford Ter	 $420,000	 Split Level	 3	 1	 1
705 University Blvd W	 $519,999	 Split Level	 5	 3

Contract/No Kick Out
1122 Caddington Ave	 $459,900	 Split Level	 4	 1	 1

Contract
10617 Eastwood Ave	 $439,900	 Cape Cod	 3	 3
230 Thistle Dr	 $440,000	 Other	 5	 3
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 John Burgess      Sandy Schulz         Joe Regotti         Maya Clyatt        Cara Lowry         Pam Burgess      Chad Loube        Herb Krusen

3750 University Blvd. W.  Kensington, MD  20895
Each Office Independently Owned and OperatedPros Inc.

John Burgess Real Estate Group
The Home Buying and Home Selling Team

 www.johnburgessrealtor.com        301-681-5093      info@johnburgessrealtor.com

Work with our group
and get a whole team

of professionals working for you!

Call 301-681-5093 today
to schedule your free consultation.

Experience the JBRG difference...Northwood Update
August 15 - November 15

Visit www.JohnBurgessRealtor.com
for all your real estate information

and property searches.

13 SOLD
Average Sale Price: $411,235
Average Days on Market:  21

2 UNDER CONTRACT (11/15/05)
10617 EASTWOOD AVE	 $439,900
230 THISTLE DR	 $440,000

8 ACTIVE (11/15/05)

Step Into
A Healthier
New Year

With 
Acupuncture

Cynthia Conley
Clinical

Acupuncture
Intern

301-593-1283
www.cynthiaconley.com

(continued from page 7)

Charlie Pritchard
He believes one solution is 
to produce electrical power 
from nuclear power plants.
	 “We might consider el-
evated mono-rail or mono-
beam transit,” he said.
	 Charlie is also concerned 
about the MNPPC’s current 
efforts to add another soc-
cer field to the North Four 
Corners Park as part of its 
proposed park improvement 
plan.
	 “The Commission often 
ignores problems in our 
neighborhoods,” he said.  
“There may be too much 
planning and too much 
development that ignores 
quality of life rather than en-
hancing it.”
	 He worries that the NFC-

CA does not have “enough 
voices to counter bad plans 
and projects.”  He sees the 
solution as getting the com-
munities that surround the 
area to combine and present 
an united front to the County 
Executive, the Planning 
Board, and the Council.
	 Charlie is proud of the 
leadership this community 
has seen.  “We have been for-
tunate over the years to have 
had a number of effective, 
articulate, and responsive 
civic association leaders,” he 
said.  This is a tradition he 
hopes to see continue.
	 If you come to one of the 
bimonthly NFCCA meetings, 
you are likely to see Charlie 
Pritchard at work, adding his 
voice to the proceedings, ever-
ready to advocate for what he 
sees as the common good.	 
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Maryland Home
Improvement

Company
(Roofing Experts)

Northwood News Special Offer
House Painting – $200 Off
Roofing Special – $300 Off

Vinyl Siding – $300 Off
Vinyl Windows – $300 Off

Read This Please

I live in this neighborhood at 10909 Lombardy Road 
and I specialize in new roofs, roof repairs and addi-
tions, painting, and interior renovations.

I take pride in my work and would gladly give you a 
free, no-obligation estimate on roof repair or replace-
ment.  Please call me at 301-681-6802 and leave a 
message if I am out working in the neighborhood.

I am a carpenter-roofer with more than 30 years 
experience and have completed over 150 new roofs in 
the Northwood, Pinecrest, Four Corners, Kemp Mill, 
and Arcola Avenue neighborhoods within the last four 
years, with no leaks.

References aplenty upon request.  MHIC #71419

A windy autumn can do a great deal of damage to 
roofs, gutters, downspouts, and other exterior parts 
of local homes.  With 30 years experience, I’ll beat 
any estimate you may get.  I use the best shingles 
money can buy — 30 year warranty certainteed.  Ask 
your neighbors about my work.  It is Top Notch!

Call Jim & Noe
(Home Care by the House Doctor)

 301-681-6802
Please leave message and phone number;

I will respond ASAP.

Skylights
Custom Painting
	 Interior/Exterior
Siding
	 Aluminum
	 Vinyl
	 Shutters/Soffit/Trim
Concrete
Asphalt
Brickwork
Driveways
Patios
Pads
Sidewalks
Kitchens & Baths
	 New
	 Modernized
Remodel Basements
	 Interior Structures
	 Rooms
Additions
Extensions
Dormers
Roofing
Gutters
	 Replace
	 Clean
Thermal Windows & Doors
	 Replacement or Storm
Custom Sundecks
Custom Verandas
Custom Porches
	 Glass or Screen
Heating
Air Conditioning
Locksmith
	 New or Old Work
Repairs
	 Plumbing
	 Carpentry
	 Electrical

OOF
  PERTS

RX
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Realtor

Barbara Ciment
Associate Broker

Long & Foster Real Estate, Inc.

$200 Million in Career Sales
Top Office Producer Since 1988

#1 Producer in Silver Spring 2005

(H) 301-622-7002
(O) 301-949-7070

Email: barbara@ciment.com
Web: www.ciment.com

Recreation Numbers
Amtrak Info............................ 1-800-872-7245
Arena Stage............................. 202-488-3300
Baltimore Orioles...................... 410-685-9800
Baltimore Ravens..................... 410-261-7283
Cable (Comcast)...................... 301-424-4400
Folger Shakespeare Theater.....202-547-1122
Ford’s Theater.......................... 202-347-4833
Kennedy Center....................... 202-467-4600
MCI Center............................... 202-628-3200
Merriweather Post.................... 301-596-0660
National Theater....................... 202-628-6161
National Gallery of Art.............. 202-737-4215
Olney Theater........................... 301-924-3400
Redskin (Fed Ex Field)............. 301-276-6000
Smithsonian Museum............... 202-357-2020
Strathmore Hall........................ 301-530-0540
Ticketmaster............................. 202-432-7328
Ticketplace (Same day,
          1/2-price tickets)............. 202-842-5387
Washington Convention & Visitors
          Association..................... 202-789-7000
White House Tours................... 202-456-7041
Wolf Trap.................................. 703-255-1860
Zoo Information........................ 202-673-4800

Important Numbers
Ciment, Barbara...................... 301-622-7002
          (Para Español).............. 240-505-3360
Forest Knolls Elementary......... 301-649-8060
Forest Knolls Swim Club.......... 301-593-9883
Holy Cross Hospital.................. 301-754-7000
Metro Transit Info..................... 202-637-7000
Montgomery County Govt........ 240-777-1000
Motor Vehicle Admin.............. 1-800-638-8347
Pepco....................................... 202-833-7500
Poison Control....................... 1-800-492-2414
Recycling.................................. 301-590-0046
Telephone - Verizon...................301-954-6611
Time.......................................... 301-844-2525
Transit - Ride-On Bus Info........ 301-217-7433
Trash Pick Up........................... 240-777-6410
Washington Gas....................... 703-750-2500
Washington Post (Delivery)...... 202-334-6100
Weather Forecasts: Local......... 301-936-1212
Wheaton Library....................... 240-777-0678
          Renewal......................... 240-777-0007
Wheaton Recreation Ctr........... 301-929-5500
Wheaton Ice Rink..................... 301-649-2250
White House.............................. 202-456-1111
WSSC (Water Service)............. 301-206-4001

The Only Real Estate Number You Need  301-622-7002


